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Jennifer Lewis, chairperson, called the regular meeting of the School-Based Decision-Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 2:45 p.m. in the school media center.  Members present were Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Becky Hillard, Kim Howell, Pam Goodin, Linda Lindsey and Karen Day.  There were two guests, Mitch Corbin, P.E. Teacher, and Bryan Lewis, Assistant Principal.

The SBDM Council accepted the agenda by consensus.

07-001 Motion was made by Linda Lindsey and seconded by Kim Howell to accept the minutes from the June 9, 2006 regular SBDM meeting.  The motion carried.

07-002 Motion was made by Becky Hillard and seconded by Kim Howell to accept the minutes from the August 7, 2006, Called Meeting.  The motion carried.

07-003 Motion was made by Becky Hillard and seconded by Kim Howell to accept the minutes from the August 8, 2006, Called Meeting.  The motion carried.

Mrs. Lewis presented to the SBDM Council the 2006-2007 Title One Budget.  Mrs. Lewis explained to the SBDM Council that we are in the process of hiring three part time Title One employees.  The SBDM Council accepted the budget by consensus.

Mrs. Lewis presented to the SBDM Council the 2006-2007 Extended School Budget.  Mrs. Lewis explained to the SBDM Council that our ESS program will work the same as last year by hiring one part-time certified staff and two part time classified staff to assist children during the school day. The SBDM Council accepted the budget by consensus.

07-004 Motion was made by Becky Hillard and seconded by Pam Goodin to elect Kim Howell as co-chair of Lincoln Trail Elementary, SBDM Council.  Motion Carried. 

Staffing issues were discussed and Mrs. Lewis informed the SBDM Council of the following assignments and vacant positions:

· Half-time Title One – Cheryl Plessl (re-hire from last year)

· Half-time Title One – position posted

· Half-time Title One – position posted

· Extended School Services half-time certified staff – Rhonda Spears (rehire)

· Extended School Services half-time classified – Sherry Sallee (rehire)

· Extended School Services half-time classified – position posted

· Half-time Instructional Assistant for Primary – position posted

Mrs. Lewis informed the SBDM Council that our enrollment is currently at 742 students, which means we are 8 students away from having Mr. Lewis as full time assistant principal and being able to hire a half time Fine Arts teacher. 

New schedules for special area teachers were presented to SBDM Council.  Mr. Corbin expressed his concern at having 5th graders and 1st graders in the gym at the same time. Discussion was held and different scenarios were discussed.  The SBDM Council took no action at this time, and will wait on enrollment numbers to increase once pre-school gets started.  When a half time Fine Arts teacher is hired the problem will correct its self because the new half time staff person will teach Heath/P.E. to the first grade class currently with fifth grade.  The remainder of his/her time will be teaching in the subject areas most needed.

The SBDM Council discussed the overcrowding and growth we continue to experience in our building and district.  Mrs. Lewis informed the SBDM Council that Mr. Gary Milby, Associate Superintendent of Finance and Bobby Lewis, Associate Superintendent of Student Services will be visiting our school to see what will be the most feasible method of growth for us.  Mrs. Lewis also stated if growth continues the Special Education teachers in the trailer will filter out into out into the building, to make room for a new classroom.  Hardin County Board of Education has promised us some help in the upcoming years before the new school can be built.  The projected timeline for the new elementary school is three years.

The 2005-2006 SBDM Council Annual Report to the Board was presented to SBDM Council for approval.  The report was accepted by consensus and will be forwarded to Hardin County Board of Education.

The 4.1 Core Content was explained my Mrs. Lewis.  Additional information or questions on the 4.1 Core Content can be answered by visiting www.education.ky.gov.

The SBDM Council reviewed the past month’s accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time.  

Financial reports for July were presented and approved.

Daily enrollment reports were reviewed.

The Lincoln Trail Elementary SBDM Council moved into closed session. 

The August 10, 2006, SBDM Council meeting was adjourned by consensus.
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